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Additional MBARD Letter on the Tanimura & Antle 1298 Orchard Road 

Vegetable Transplant Nursery Project IS/MND Received on January 10, 2019 

RE: MBARD Comments MND Tanimura & Antle 1298 Orchard Road Vegetable Transplant Nursery Project 

After the completion and submittal of the Final IS/MND to the County - RMA, a formal letter of comment 

was provided on January 10, 2019 from the MBARD. This is in addition to the email comment provided in the 

Final IS/MND for the Project.  County - RMA Staff and DD&A reviewed the letter for any additional 

substantive comments on the Draft IS/MND that were not already addressed in the Final IS/MND. In 

reference to the Air Quality Modeling comment, the letter references the discussions with the County – RMA 

and DD&A. The CalEEMod results in the Initial Study have been revised and updated to address this item.   

The Final IS/MND Response C adequately addresses the comment. Please refer to Comment and Response C 

in the Final IS/MND. 

Regarding the additional comments in the attached letter, the County - RMA is independently reviewing the 

recommendations and will be addressing separately in the County Staff Report on this project. The additional 

comments are noted below: 

Dust Control: The MBARD acknowledges that the Draft IS/MND identifies implementation of Best 

Management Practices (BMP) for dust control and requests that additional MBARD mitigation measures be 

added as fugitive dust control measures. As noted in Table 4.3-2 Construction & Operational Air Quality 

Emission, all construction-related emissions would be below the applicable MBARD thresholds of significance 

for temporary construction emissions. As a result, the proposed project would not exceed the MBARD’s 

thresholds of significance and temporary construction-related emissions would be less than significant. The 

Draft IS/MND notes the project would also implement standard construction BMPs related to dust 

suppression, which would include: 1) watering active construction areas; 2) prohibiting grading activities during 

periods of high wind (over 15 mph); 3) covering trucks hauling soil; and, 4) covering exposed stockpiles. The 

implementation of additional BMPs would further ensure that potential construction-related emissions would 

be minimized.   

Construction Equipment, Tree Removal, Use of Electric Pumps and Sensitive Receptors: MBARD 

recommends using cleaner than required construction and tree removal equipment that conforms to ARB's 

Tier 4 emission standards, and whenever feasible, construction equipment use alternative fuels such as 

compressed natural gas (CNG), propane, electricity or biodiesel.  Further, MBARD recommends use of electric 

pumps for future agricultural irrigation and pump installation. In reference to the proposed removal of existing 

trees, the MBARD advises not to burn the wood. These recommendations are noted and referred to the County 

- RMA.  
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